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March 24, 2024

The Honorable Michael Guest
450 Cannon HOB
Washington, DC 20531

RE: F¥25 Community Project Funding Request, Brandon, M5 - Water Tower & Distribution Project

Dear Congressman Guest:

Please find enclosed the City of Brandon’s FY25 Community Project Funding request for the City of Brandon's
Cornerstone Water Tank and Distribution Project. As Mayor of Brandon, | want to express our gratitude for
your support of our pursuit of State and Tribal Assistance Grants (STAG) funding.

This funding request is critical toward ensuring the City of Brandon continues to provide safe, reliable, clean,
and high-quality water in an equitable manner to all our residents. Brandon has been proactive over the past
10 years in approaching the water supply challenges of a 200 year old city. In 2017 the city had a capacity
rating of 96.8% (meaning the city used nearly 100% of available well water daily) from the Mississippi State
Department of Health (MSDH). The city took an aggressive and proactive approach over the next four years
by investing over 55 million into the system and by 2021, the rating improved to a capacity of 64,1%.

This approach has not ended. The city is continuing to proceed forward with an additional 59 million invest-
ment inta the system with new waterlines, a new well and a propased 750,000 gallon tank. This work is cur-
rently being funded through both the State Revolving Loan Fund and through a USACE Section 592 grant.
Runaway construction costs in this economic environment has greatly diminished our ability to further ex-
pand our system. Due to the increase in construction costs, the city is requesting assistance through the
STAG program to help with completing these much needed projects. This area of the city (north east quad-
rant) is currently only served by water from one well over a mile away, and this project is critical to our goal
of ensuring safe and reliable drinking water by providing a constantly reliable water supply necessary in a
modern, looped water main system.

Thank you for your continued leadership in Congress, and your continued support of the City of Brandon.

Sincerely,

Mayor Butch Lee, CPM, CMO
City Of Brandon
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March 24, 2024

The Honorable Michael Guest
450 Cannon HOB
Washington, DC 20531

RE: FY25 Community Project Funding Request — Branden, MS - Cornerstone Water Tank & Distribution project
Dear Congressman Guest:

Thank you for your strong leadership in Congress serving our state and country. | am pleased to offer the full support of Rankin
First Economic Development Authority (Rankin First) for the City of Brandon’s FY 2025 Community Project Funding Request for the
Cornerstone Water Tank and Distribution project.

The City of Brandon is the fastest growing city in Rankin County, and it is evident just from driving through this great city and coun-
ty how much growth has occurred. Growth of this magnitude also brings needs for improvements in infrastructure in order to
maintain the wonderful quality of life that the residents have become accustomed to.

While the city has done a tremendous job over the past five years to continue to make improvements to their water system, it is
imperative that we continue this progress with the completion of this existing project and the beginning of new projects in order to
ensure that our water infrastructure can meet the needs of every resident. The city has already spent several millien dollars over
the recent years in this area of the city to ensure these needs are met.We fully support the continuation and completion of this
project through this funding request, We are grateful for your past support of the City of Brandon and Rankin County, and believe
this funding request is vital to centinuing to provide safe, reliable drinking water to this rapidly developing area of the City of 8ran-
don,

Thank you for considering the city of Brandon's application for funding. We offer our fullest and strongest suppart for this project.
If you have any guestions or wouid like more information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 601-825-5335.

Sincerely,

Torm el

Tom Troxler
Executive Director, Rankin First
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BRANDON

Parch 2d, 2024

The Honorable Michael Guest
450 Cannon HOB
Washington, DC 20531

RE: F¥25 Community Project Funding Request — Brandon, M5 - Cornerstone Water Tank B Distribution project

Dear Congressman Guest:

Thank you for your beadership sendng our district and country in Congress, | am wiiting on bebalf of the Ambiance Homeowners
Assaciation, a fully developed subdivision inside the city of Brandon's city limits. The Ambiance Homeowners Association is com-
prised of ower 130 homes and fully supports the City of Branden's FY25% Community Project Funding Reguest for the Cornerstone
Water Tank & Dustribution pragect.

Qur subrdivision is served from one direction by a 6% main coming through the Cornerstone subdivision, For security, fire safely and
reliability, we appreciate the City of Brandon being proactive in working 1o improwe our water system. In a city which has grown by
10,000 residents in the List eight years, just inside the city alone, and there is a true need to continue the modernization of aur

water system and improve it at every opportumdty.

The rapid growth of Brandon, M3 and the surrounding community underscores the importance of having a water infrastructure
that can adeguately support every resident.  Our subdivision is located on the very northern edge of the city, and currently only
has water being transmitted 1o owr subdivision from one direction, We are in desperate need of having a source of water from
anather direction, Anylime the existing waterling may have a break or reguire matntenance work, our subdinision it withaut water,
This project will help provide a necessary “leop” for our water system in order to ensere that our subdivision has access to ckean
water during these breaks and scheduled maintenance events, tharefore improving the resilience of the system against shortages
and emergencies. The project also provides the infrastructure necessary to suppart further economic development in the MS Hwy
471 nadth area, Finishing this praject is critical o ensuring sale, refiable drinking water to our residents.

Thank yau for consédering the city of Brandon's application for funding. If you have any questions or need any moare information,
please do not hesitate to contact me at o01.209.0175,

nis

ichard Mills, President
Ambiance Homeowness Association




ﬂ};{lm Centerpointe Subdivision

hiarch 24, 2024

The Honorable Michael Guest
450 Cannon HOB
Washington, DC 20531

RE: F¥25 Community Project Funding Request — Branden, M5 - Cornerstone Water Tank & Distribution project

Dear Congressman Guest:

Thank you far your leadership serving our district in Congress. | am wiriting on behalf of the Centre Painte Homeowners ASsocia.
tion, a fully developed subdivision inside the city of Brandon. The Cenire Pointe Homeowners Association is comprised of 53
hiomes and fully understands and supparts the City of Brandon's FY25 Community Praject Funding Reguest for the Cornerstans
Water Tank and Distributhon prapect.

The rapid growth of Branden, MS and our entire county underscores the impartance of having a water infrastructure network that
tan adequately support all nelghborhoods, subidivisions, betinesses and schools, Economically, the growth of the dewntown Bran-
don district is occurring because of the investment in infrastructure in that area. Our subdivisian is located in the northeastern
quadrant of the city, and currently anly has water being transmitted to our subdivision from one direction. We are in desperate
need of having a source of water from another direction. Anytime the existing waterling may have & break of require maintenance
wirk, pur subdivision is without water,

This project would provide this “loop® for our water system in order 1o ensure that our community and subdivision has access to
clean wates during these breaks and scheduled maintenance events, therefore improving the resilience of the system against
shortages and emergencies. The project also provides the infrastructure necessary 1o supgort further econamic development in
the area. Finishing this project is critical to ensuring safe, reliable drinking water to our residents.

Thank you for considering the city of Brandon's application for funding. If you have any questions or need any mare information,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 601,39 829 {eedl),

Sincerely,
s /!/
(A | e
Alftan wﬂnd, President
1216 Centre Court

Centre Pointe Homsownaers Associalion



Cornerstone Subdivision

BRANDON

March 24, 2024

The Honorable Michael Guest
450 Cannon HOB
Washington, DC 20531

RE: F¥25 Community Project Funding Request — Brandon, MS - Water Tower & Distribution project

Dear Congressman Guest:

Thank you for your leadership serving our district and country in Congress. | am writing on behalf of the Cor-
nerstone Homeowners Association, a growing subdivision inside the city of Brandon's city limits, The Corner-
stone Homeowners Association is comprised of over 350 homes with over another 100 residential homes
planned in Brandon and fully supports the City of Brandon's FY25 Community Project Funding Request for
the Cornerstone Water Tank & Distribution project. This project is in the most northeastern portion of the city
and will have a direct, immediate and positive impact on our homes, families and property values (hence the
project name—the Cornerstone Water Tank Project.)

The rapid growth of Brandon underscores the importance of having a water infrastructure network that can
adequately support the growth. Our subdivision is located on the very northeastern edge of the city, and cur-
rently only has water being transmitted to our subdivision from one direction, up Hwy 471 from North street
beside I-20, over 2 miles away., We are in desperate nead of having a source of water from anather direction.
Anytime the existing waterline has a break or requires maintenance work, our subdivision is without water,

This project would provide this “loop” for our water system in order to ensure that our community and subdmi-
sion has access to clean water during these breaks and scheduled maintenance events, therefore improving
the resilience of the system against shortages and emergencies. This project also provides the infrastructure
necassary to support further economic development in the area, and finishing this project is critical to ansur-
ing safe, reliable dnnking water to our residents

Thank you for your consideration of the city of Brandon's application for funding. If you have any questions
or need any more information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 601.714.1000 (cell)

Sincerely, o

LA /: f

Ben Luther, President
Cornerstone Homeowners Association
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March 24, 2024

The Honarable Michael Guest
450 Canmon HOB
Washington, DC 20531

RE: F¥25 Community Project Funding Request — Brandon, M5 - Water Tower Improvments

Dear Congressman Guest:

| am writing on behalf of the Easthaven Homeowners Association, a fully developed subdivision inside the
City of Brandon's corporate limits. The Easthaven Homeowners Association is comprised of over 150 homes
and fully supports the City of Brandon's FY 2025 Community Project Funding Request for the Cornerstone
Water Tank & Distribution project.

The rapid growth of Brandon, M5 and the surrcunding community underscores the importance of having a
water infrastructure network that can adequately support every resident. Our subdivision is located in the
northeastern quadrant of the city, and currently only has water being transmitted to our subdivision from
ane direction. We are in desperate need of having a source of water from another direction. Anytime the

existing waterline may have a break or require maintenance work, our subdivision is without water.

This project would provide this “loop” for our water system in order to ensure that our community and sub-
division has access to clean water during these breaks and scheduled maintenance events, therefore impraow-
ing the resilience of the system against shortages and emergencies. The project also provides the infrastruc-
ture necessary to support further economic development in the area. Finishing this project is critical to en-
suring safe, reliable drinking water to our residents.

Thank you for considering the city of Brandon's application for funding. If you have any questions or need
any more information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 601.918.5378 (cell).

Sincerely,

;"‘71-/-*;:. g P i

Lynn Bullock, President
Easthaven Homeowner Association
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BRANDON

March 31, 2024

Thie Honorable Michael Guest
450 Cannon HOB
Washingtan, DC 20531

RE: FY 2025 Community Project Funding Request — Brandon, M5 - Cornerstone Water Tank & Distribution project

Dear Congressman Guest:

Thank you for your leadership serving our district in Congress. | am writing en behalf of the Morthlake Homeowners Assodation, a
fully developed subdivision inside the City of Brandon’s city limits. The Narthlake Homeowners Association is comprised of 51
hemes and fully supports the City of Brandon's FY 2025 Community Project Funding Request for the Carnerstone Water Tank and
Distribution project.

The rapid growth of Brandon, MS and the surrounding community underscores the importance of having a water infrastructure
network that can adequately support every resident, every home and every business. Dur subdivision is located In the nostheast
quadrant of the city, and currently only has water being transmitted to gur subdivision from ang direction, the downtown area.

We are in desperate need of having a source of water from another direction. Anytime the existing waterling breaks or URdErgoes
maintenance of répair, may have a break or require maintenance work, our subdivision is without water. This project would pro-
wide this "loop” to ensure our subdivision is served from a secondary location, therefore improving the resilience of the reliable
system against shortages and emergencies. The project also provides the infrastructure necessary 1o support further econormic
development in the area. Finishing this project is critical to ensuring safe, reliable drinking water to our residents.

Thank you for considering the city of Brandon’s application for funding. If vou have any gquestions or need any more infarmation,
please do not hesitate to contact me at 601,954,3641 (cell),

Sincerely,

Marthlake Homeowners Association
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March 24, 2024

The Honorable Michael Guest
450 Cannon HOB
Washington, DC 20531

RE: FY25 Community Project Funding Request = Brandon, M5 - Water Tower & Main Distribution project
Dear Congressman Guest:

I am writing on behalf of the Victoria Place Homeowners Association, a fully developed subdivision inside the
city of Brandon’s city limits. The Victoria Place Homeowners Association is comprised of 33 homes and fully
supports the City of Branden's FY 2025 Community Praject Funding Request for the Cornerstone Water Tank
& Distribution project.

The rapid growth of Brandon, M5 and the surrounding community underscores the importance of having a
water infrastructure network that can adequately support every resident. Our subdivision is located in the
northeastern quadrant of the city, and currently only has water being transmitted to our subdivision from
one direction. We are in desperate need of having a source of water from ancther direction, as anytime the
existing waterline may have a break or require maintenance work, our subdivision is without water. This pro-
ject would provide this “loop” for our water system in order to ensure that our community and subdivision
has access to clean water during these breaks and scheduled maintenance events, therefore improving the
resilience of the system against shortages and emergencies. The project also provides the infrastructure nec-
essary to support further economic development in the area. Finishing this project is critical to ensuring safe,
reliable drinking water to our residents.

Thank you for considering the city of Brandon’s application for funding. If you have any questions or need
any more information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 601.278.9913.

Sincerely,

AlALTA—

MNeil Valentine, Board Member
Victoria Place Homeowners Association
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